


How is the project funded? 

How much will it cost? 

Will the new bridge be in the 

same location? 

What types of materials will be 

used to build it? 

Will there be weight restrictions 

on the new bridge? 

What is the project schedule and 

when will the project be 

constructed? 

How will King County maintain 

access during construction? 

How long will construction last? 

How will you dispose of any 

contaminated materials when 

removing the existing bridge? 

CONTACT US: 

Brent Champaco, 
Community Relations Planner 
Brent.champaco@kingcounty.gov 
2 06-4 7 7-9094 

The primary source of funding is the Federal Highways Bridge Program, which is 
administered by the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT). 
The County also provides supplemental funding from the County Road Fund. 

The preliminary estimated total project cost is $4.7 million. This includes engineering 
studies and design, environmental documentation and permitting, right-of-way 
acquisition if necessary, construction, inspection and project closeout. 

The final selection of the bridge location depends on the result of an ongoing study 
that is analyzing various bridge types, sizes, and locations. One of the options for a 
new bridge is at the existing bridge location. 

The new bridge is expected to be constructed primarily out of concrete. Concrete is 
commonly used for bridges of this size and type, as it is economical and durable. 

No, the new bridge will be designed to meet current bridge structural standards. 

Bridge Type, Size and Location Study Complete and Alternative selected: May 2019 
Preliminary Design of Selected Alternative: July 2019 
Final Design: October 2020 
Construction: Anticipated to start in 2021 

Access will be maintained throughout construction. The exact location of this temporary 
access is still being determined as part of the current study, but it will be in close 
proximity to the existing bridge. 

Construction will be substantially complete in approximately 6 to 9 months. During that 
time, the detour will be in place, heavy equipment will be on site and construction 
activities such as concrete pours and crane lifts will occur. After 6 to 9 months, the new 
bridge will be open to the public, and the detour will be removed. Some finish work, 
such as planting and clean up, may remain at that time, but construction will be 
substantially complete. 

The existing bridge is supported by creosote treated timber piles, which are known as 
contaminated materials. The plan is to fully remove these piles. If full removal is not 
possible, the piles will be cut at a minimum of 2 feet below the mudline of the creek 
and capped with substrate suitable to support fish habitat requirements. 
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